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A. EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
 

To provide Board with a proposed updated Physical Activities within the Physical and 
Health Education Programs Policy, formerly S.P.07, (Appendix A - Tracked and 
Appendix B – Clean). 
 
The cumulative staff time required to prepare this report was 6 hours.   
 

B. PURPOSE 
 

The proposed updated policy addresses GAP’s direction to review “Student 
Facing” Curriculum and Program policies. 

 
C. BACKGROUND 

 
1. The Physical Activities within the Physical and Health Education Programs 

Policy was last reviewed November 2017.  
2. On October 1, 2024, GAP approved the review of this policy as part of the 

Curriculum and Program Policies. 
3. On April 1, 2025 GAP approved the updated policy. 
 

D. EVIDENCE/RESEARCH/ANALYSIS  
 

1. The policy has been updated to simplify language and reflect updated Ontario 
Physical and Health Education Association’s change from Ontario Safety 
Guidelines for Physical Education to the new Ontario Physical Activity Safety 
Standards in Education. 

2. The name of the policy has been changed for clarity to Physical Activities 
within the Physical Education Programs policy. 
 

E. METRICS AND ACCOUNTABILITY 
 

1. The policy will be reviewed every five years. 
 

F. GAP RECOMMENDATION 
 
The Governance and Policy Committee recommends to Board that the 
proposed the Physical Activities within the Physical Education Programs Policy 
provided in Appendix A (tracked) and Appendix B (clean), be approved. 

 


